

"Poon Lok To, Otto"

2007/05/18 AM 07:45

To <ftsang@legco.gov.hk>

C¢

bcc

Subject Restructructuring of EPD

Dear Miss Fonny Tsang, Clerk to the Panel of the Constitutional Affairs, Legislative Council Secretariat.

Dear Miss Tsang

This email refers to the proposed paper on restructuring of the EPD to be discussed at the Legco on 18th May 2007.

When EPD was merged with ETWB a couple years ago, I objected to this merger at the Advisory Council on Environment (I was at that time serving as the Chairman of the EIA Sub-committee of the ACE). The rationale was that the ETWB should be responsible for policy whereas EPD was responsible for implementation and enforcement.

With the proposed re-structure, could the Government assure the community that the policy matter will be the responsibility of the Secretary whereas the implementation and enforcement will be undertaken by a Permanent Secretary with expert professional knowledge on environmental matters.

Regards Otto Poon

## ATAL.

This email is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. Any dissemination or other use of this email by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. The company does not accept responsibility for any email transmitted by its staff for any reason other than bona fide business purposes. Any information that is not transmitted through secure, tamper-proof technology should not be relied upon, unless agreed otherwise in writing by an authorised representative of the company.